
 

 
 
 

PPRC PRESS RELEASE 29th JULY 2025 
 

Pursuant to its Constitutional and Statutory Mandate, the Political Parties Regulation 

Commission (PPRC) will deploy its staff to monitor the National Delegate Conference 

for the Election of National Officers of the Sierra Leone People's Party (SLPP) 

scheduled for July 30th and 31st July, 2025. 

The leadership and membership of the SLPP are hereby admonished to conduct 

themselves within the provisions of the SLPP Constitution of 11th August 2020; the 

5th February 2021 Rules and Regulations for the Conduct of All Executive Elections 

for the SLPP; the Constitution of Sierra Leone (Act No.6) 1991; the Political Parties 

Act (Act No. 25) 2022 and the Public Order Act (Act No. 46) 1965. 

Furthermore, the Commission hereby encourages the leadership, membership and 

supporters of the SLPP to ensure that these elections are held in line with Section 35 

(2) of the Constitution of Sierra Leone 1991, Act No. 6 of 1991 which states; "The 

internal organisation of a political party shall conform to democratic principles, 

and its aims, objectives, purposes and programmes shall not contravene, or be 

inconsistent with, any provisions of this Constitution”. 

Finally, members are advised to channel all concerns to the appropriate authorities 

as provided by law. 
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